Subject: survey University Teaching Qualification 4TU

Dear teacher,

My name is Marloes Vreekamp and I am a PhD candidate with the Education and Learning Sciences (ELS) chair group at Wageningen University and Research. In one of my studies we aim to gain insights, via a survey, into teachers' learning experiences within the University Teaching Qualification (UTQ). We will use this information to evaluate and improve the UTQ. We are conducting this survey among (former) participants of the UTQ at the four technical universities ((TUDelft, TU/e, UT or WUR).

Did you start the UTQ programme between 2017 and 2022? If so, I would like to invite you to fill in the survey. It will take maximum 20 minutes (but probably less time) to complete. The survey will ask questions about (1) some background characteristics of you as learner, (2) the collaboration activities you participated in during the UTQ, and (3) your self-perceived development as a teacher. Your participation in this study and the completion of the survey is voluntary.

The survey will be conducted using the platform Qualtrics. Please, click on <u>this link</u> to start the survey.

Feel free to contact me (<u>marloes.vreekamp@wur.nl</u>) should you have questions or uncertainties about the study or what is expected of you at any time.

On behalf of myself and my supervisors Perry den Brok, Judith Gulikers, and Piety Runhaar, I would like to thank you for the time you have availed yourself to participate in this survey.

Thank you in advance!

With kind regards,

MSc. M. Vreekamp

Is the link in the email not working? Please, use this link or QR-code: https://wur.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV 6z2E7Qh01G4c1Tg

